	NIFA Members Meeting

Held at The Balcony Suite, National Motor Cycle Museum 
Solihull, West Midlands.  

Wednesday 11th June 2014 
Minutes
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	Present:       19 Members present.                                                                                        


	

	Apologies:    6 Members whose names are recorded in the annual General Meeting
                      Minutes unembodied within these Minutes.   
                     
	

	Chairman’s Introduction
Martin Berry opened the meeting and informed the members that Frances Pigott would be talking on Arbitration that would be followed by Sean Norris who would be talking about E-disclosure and access data.  He thanked Adam Stronach for organising both these speakers.  After lunch Ken Norman would be speaking on “how to give a presentation” and Martin thanked Clive Adkins for arranging this.  Helen Gregory had volunteered to give a short talk on Interest Rate Swaps and we would be discussing the future of NIFA in the afternoon and a good part of these discussions would be based around the types of membership available and the geographical areas.  He also said that it had been mentioned that the Board was too large and that we were looking for new blood to come onto the Board.  We had some top draw speakers lined up for the Conference this year and as it was our fifteenth year member’s partners were invited and he hoped for a good turnout.  He informed the meeting that there would be some entertainment at around 9.15 pm, he also informed the members that there were two possible new members that wanted to join.  

File reviews had been completed and were much better overall.  Leentech’s report on the web-site had been circulated and he thanked Philip Alsop for getting the NIFA statistics together about which we would talk later.   He also mentioned Martin Jackson’s kind offer to host future meetings at his premises.
Annual General Meeting

Apologies were received from P Smith, D Winch, K Hart, R Isaacs, M Woof and S Foster.

Minutes 

The previous Annual General Meeting Minutes having been circulated were to be taken as read.  This was proposed by Martin Jackson and seconded by Bee Chew.  
Chairman’s Review

Martin Berry reported that the last year had been much the same as the previous year, we had continued to provide top class training, we were now fifteen years old and we needed to plan for the future.  Primarily there was a need for more members.  This would make more things possible with more subscriptions being received.  Bee Chew had produced a new brochure that we were awaiting the old stock to be used up before this would be issued.

Our web-site had remained at the top of most search engines, and Martin thanked Will of Leentech for this.  The file reviews had been completed and overall there was a much better result and the statistics indicated that the fees are up.  The web-site was still generating work but we must not be complacent.  There was a distinct lack of crime work now due to the pressure on Experts fees and there was lots of low balling going on which we really didn’t want to get embroiled in.  He also said that we would be discussing later in the day the future of NIFA and how things should be organised in particular with regard to geographical areas and membership.  It was proposed that we should accept the Chairman’s Report by Philip Alsop and this was seconded by Chris Hatcher and carried unanimously.  

Directors Expenses

Clive Adkins said that the Directors expenses had remained the same for at least 4 years and there was no proposal to change them.  Each member of the Board received £225.00 for each meeting attended.  It was proposed that this level of expenses should be approved again for a further year by John Kenny, this was seconded by Chris Hatcher and carried unanimously.  

Treasurers Remuneration
Peter Tagg proposed and Bee Chew seconded that the Board should be allowed to set the Treasurers Remuneration.

Appointment of Treasurer
No new nominations had been received although Martin Jackson had indicated his desire to retire from the position but it was proposed by Phil Ewing and seconded by John Kenny that Martin Jackson be appointed Treasurer at least until the end of the calendar year.  

Retirement of the Board by Rotation.

One third of the Board were to retire each year, there were 7 members of the Board and this year 3 people were due to retire by rotation, Adam Stronach, Bee Chew and Martin Jackson.  All had indicated a willingness to continue for the time being.  No new nominations had been received although there were suggestions that other members were interested in joining the Board.  However, at this time it was agreed we should vote on the appointment of Board members en bloc these being Clive Adkins, Martin Berry, David Muggridge, Roger Isaacs, Adam Stronach, Bee Chew and Martin Jackson.  This was proposed by Brian Spence and seconded and by Norman Cowan and carried unanimously.  Martin Berry and Martin Jackson had indicated they would like to be replaced before the end of the year and Clive Adkins said he was willing to stand down to make way for new blood.
There being no other relevant business the meeting was closed.

Adam Stronach introduced Frances Piggott who proceeded to give a talk on Arbitration - v - Court work and how NIFA members  might best position themselves when looking for work in that field. 
Sean Norris then spoke on E-disclosure and access data and how Forensic I.T. could aid our work.  

After lunch Ken Norman gave an amusing and interesting talk on the pitfalls and pratfalls of presenting. 
Helen Gregory gave a short report on Interest Rate Swaps and the opportunities for members. 
A lengthy discussion then ensued regarding the resolutions that had previously circulated to the members primarily concerning whether or not there should be a retired member’s category of membership, 12 members voted in favour of the resolution that the existing catorgy of membership should apply to all members providing Litigation Support, Expert Witness or Forensic Accountancy Services, 4 members not present had registered their vote with the Company Secretary before the allotted hour subsequently to the meeting and all those were also in favour. 
The Second Resolution
The second resolution making it possible for a member aged 65 or more no longer providing Forensic services on a full time basis could apply to the Board to become a Retired Member, 9 members voted for this, 3 voted against, 4 non present members voted in favour, making the vote 12, for 3 against. 
Third Resolution

It would be at the Board’s discretion whether to admit such a person as a retired member.  12 members voted in favour whilst all 4 non present members voted in favour.  Making it a unanimous decision.  

Fourth Resolution split into A & B

4A, “that the retired members would continue to be published on the NIFA web-site and in other promotional material”, 4 members voted for, 8 against, the 4 non- present members voted 2 for and 2 against making 6 for and 10 against.  
4B “that the retired member’s details should not continue to be published on the NIFA web-site and in other material”.  Members voted 8 for, 4 against, non-present members voted 2 and 2 making the vote 10 for and 6 against.
Fifth Resolution 
“Retired members A should be entitled to vote on NIFA business at AGM’s and other members meetings, the members” voted 5 for 7 against, non-present members voted 1 for and 3 against, making the vote 6 for, 10 against.  

Sixth Resolution (A)
“That all other respects retired members should have the same rights, obligations and conditions attaching to their membership as full members”.  Members present voted 8 for, 4 against, and non-present members voted 3 for and 1 against, making the voting 11 for, 5 against. 
Sixth Resolution (B)

“That retired members should have the same rights and obligations save, that they were not required to maintain membership of the Academy of Experts or The Expert Witness Institute”, the members present voted 4 for and 8 against, non-present members voted 1 for, 3 against making the voting 5 for and 11 against. 
Seventh Resolution (A)

“That the membership and marketing fees for retired members should be set from time to time by the Board which will not be less than 50% of the equivalent fees of full membership”, 12 against, non-present members 2 for and 2 against making the voting 14 against and 2 for. 

 Seventh Resolution (B)

“That the membership fee for a retired member shall be set from time to time by the Board and should not be less than 50% of the equivalent fee for full membership”, members present 12 for, non-present members, 2 for,  2 against, making the voting 14 for and 2 against. 
Eighth Resolution 

“All other fees including but not limited to the NIFA Newsletter and external Report reviews shall be levied to retired members at the same rate as full members”.  Members present, 12 for non-present members 3 for 1 against.  
Geographical Area

The members were in favour of limited geographical areas.  The areas needed to be reviewed and we should adopt the code of conduct presented to the members earlier in the meeting.
Newsletters 

It was agreed that these would now only take PDF form and if individual members wished to print them themselves they could do so, whilst the new brochure would not be printed and utilised until the old ones were used up.  One of the members requested a PDF version of the brochure, this would require some amendment. 
Survey

It was suggested that we should revisit the survey idea, so that we could produce our own stats and publish them in the local papers and the web-site.  Johnny Webb agreed to try and develop this idea.
New Members

We intended to target UK 200 group for new members, Chris Hatcher is already talking to 4 potential new members.  Adam Stronach would finalise the article for the Dispute Resolve in the hope of having this published.
Web-Site 

A web-site report had been produced and circulated, there was no doubt that micro sites did make a big difference and that all members should be encouraged to have one.  It was suggested by Will that for all new members it should be compulsory.

Statistics
We reviewed the statistics prepared by Philip Alsop, commercial litigation was a growth area, crime details had been split into Fraud and Theft and Confiscation. 

There being no further time available the question an answer session was postponed until the next meeting.  There being no further business the meeting was closed. 
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